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“A Snapshot of the Banqueting Table

Greetings in His Precious Name!  I had the honor and privilege of being one of the individuals representing the New England District at General Assembly!  First, I would like to take this opportunity to thank each of you for extending to me the privilege of being able to attend!  It was truly an incredible and remarkable experience!  To participate in the election of two new general superintendents was great, but, what really impacted me the most, was “the gathering of the saints” from all over the world.  We are now in 150 world points and to take communion with saints from everywhere was indeed an “anointed experience.”  It reminds me of Acts 17:24-27, particularly, starting with verse twenty-six, “and from one, every nation of mankind to live on all the face of the earth, having determined their appointed times, and the boundaries of their habitation, that they should seek God, if perhaps they might grope for Him and find Him, though He is not far from each one of us, for in Him we live and move and exist!” (NAS) I experienced a slice and snapshot of the banqueting table with our Lord and Savior and worshiping together with the saints.   I am eternally grateful.  If you did not attend this year, please consider, coming in 2009 to encounter a powerful anointing from our Lord and Savior!  Thank you again for the privilege of representing you!

 Blessings,

 Jossie 


General Assembly Updates...

Dr. Jan Lanham was elected lay member of the General Board for the Eastern Region.  Dr. Jossie Owens was elected to the General Board as a ministry representative.  Having two women serving the Eastern Region in these positions is a first!

In addition, Dr. Owens was also elected vice chair of the General Board as well as to the General Court of Appeals, two more firsts!

N.E.D. Chaplains
It was great to be together for lunch at District Assembly. Next spring we will once again have the opportunity to get together. This time it will be for a retreat. We will be gathering with other chaplains from the North East Region for worship, support, and networking. The ENC Regional Chaplaincy Retreat will be held at The Taconic Retreat and Conference Center on April 21st, 22nd, and 23rd of 2006. Dr. Lyle Pointer, Professor of Evangelism at Nazarene Theological Seminary will be our guest speaker.  Chaplain Dwight Jennings will also be with us to lead a special session on Friday night about some new and exciting opportunities for chaplaincy services. The cost will only be $50 per Chaplain and $50 per spouse, Chaplaincy Services will pick up the rest of the expense. I hope all of our Chaplains will make arrangements to attend. Save the dates, we need to be together to encourage each other and share ideas. God Bless You as you work for the Kingdom, Chaplain Sally Miller, District Director   
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Nazarene Youth International

August 8-13 -- Junior High Camp - Windsor Hills Camp - (Brian Bollinger- Wollaston, MA)

The summer is a busy time for many youth groups in New England.  Camps, retreats, and mission trips provide opportunity for challenging our students to the next step in following Christ.  As the students come back from these experiences it is our responsibility as local church leaders to guide them in living out the decisions they have made.

I hope each one of us will take the time to invest in one student this fall 
that they might take these new commitments and make them a part of their everyday journey with Jesus.

For more information regarding events contact Jeff Lane, lanejk@hotmail.com.
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Nazarene Missions International 

August is LINKS month. Check pages 40 & 41 in the new District (Orange) Handbook for your assigned missionary.  Some missionary assignments have changed this year.  Encourage your congregation to send a card, a copy of one of your church services, a picture of your pastor’s family, or other creative notes of encouragement to your LINKS missionaries.  These small things will go a long ways to show how much you love them.  (Share your ideas with us – Email: gerryperry@adelphia.net).  

Where to Send Checks...

LINKS and Christmas Funds (list separately) assignment checks should be made out to “General Treasurer” and sent to General Treasurer, 6401 The Paseo, Kansas City, MO 64131.  Please mail Furlough Fund to the new District NMI Treasurer -  Rev. Richard Smith, P.O. Box 246, East Charleston, Vermont 05833

News from the General NMI
Convention…

•
Rev. Eunice Brubaker was elected for second term as General NMI President.

•
Dr. Nina Gunter was elected as the 35th General Superintendent.  NMI adopts Reorganized Constitution. As soon as editorial changes can be made the constitution and by-laws will be made available to the churches.

•
The name of “Medical Plan’ was changed to  “Missionary Health Care.”

•
Several changes were made in the Mission Priority One program.  Details will be communicated later.

•
DVD’s of the main sessions of the General NMI convention have been purchased.  If you wish to rent one of them please contact Gerry Perry Email: gerryperry@adelphia.net.

•
The new NMI theme for the next quadrennium is “The Cross – Seize it!  Share it!

For more details watch for the August MISSIONARY MESSENGER.

Looking Ahead…

September is Alabaster Month.  We would love to hear how you promoted and collected this participation offering.  Email gerryperry@adelphia.net.  We will share your ideas.


The Children's Jamborees will be held in September.  Ron & Laura Sylvester, Mexico, will be the missionary speakers.  The Northern Jamboree is Saturday, September 17, at the Johnson Lamoille Valley Church of the Nazarene.  Miriam Ainsworth is the contact person.  The Southern Jamboree is September 24, at the South Shore Christian Academy in South Weymouth.  Connie Correia, District Children's Director, will lead this Jamboree.
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Sunday School Ministries

Annual Children’s Summer Fun Day

This fun day for all children entering grades one to six will be held at the South Weymouth, MA Church of the Nazarene on August 20.  It will begin promptly at 9:00 a.m. and conclude at 3:00 p.m.  The Cost is only $3.00 for each child.  Adults are free!

 Children and their adult sponsors will enjoy worship, games, music and other fun activities.  They will explore Bible Quizzing as they study two lessons from Matthew.  Adults can learn what Bible Quizzing is and how to get their churches involved.  Thousands of Nazarene children are participating in Bible Quizzing all around the world.  For questions, registration forms, or more information contact Quiz Director Patsy Malas.

Back To School—Back To Sunday School

Tie in the start of the school year by sending invitations to everyone on your responsibility list and to church prospects.  Tell them of your plans to make this year’s Sunday School classes and activities the most interesting and exciting ever.  

Compose news releases for your local newspapers and community access TV bulletin boards.  Tell your whole town about Sunday School with great fellowship and Bible study for all ages.  Organize a team to telephone everyone on your responsibility list and invite them to be in Sunday School on September 7, the first Sunday of the Fall Quarter.

Give your teachers a refresher class on how to be the best teacher.  Be sure to have a good supply of Sunday School materials for every class.  You can purchase Bible centered material, material that you can trust, from the Nazarene Publishing House at www.nph.com  or by calling 1(800)877-0700.  

Getting Better

Thank you to those pastors and superintendents who have been getting their Sunday School and Morning Worship averages and Responsibility List totals to their Zone Sunday School Chairmen early the last Sunday afternoon of the month.  We are doing better:  But some still need to mark their calendars and get their report in on time.  

Plan To Bring Your Sunday School Staff

On Saturday, November 5, 2005, our District Sunday School Ministries Board will be hosting Sunday School workshops for Sunday School superintendents, teachers, staff and pastors.  Please put this important date on your schedule and encourage every one of your Sunday School Leadership Team to attend.   The NYI and NMI will also provide workshops.  

Congratulations

Pastor Fred Klittich has reported that the Faith Fellowship Church of the Nazarene in Wakefield, NH, has completed their first ever Vacation Bible School.  Several children accepted Jesus as Savior.  As a spin off, in July, they started a Sunday School!  Every church needs a Sunday School.  All it takes is for someone to begin…  How about you?

Did You Know?

Did you know that in July, pollster George Barna reports:  “Church reliance upon Sunday school has remained stable: 19 out of every 20 Protestant churches (95%) offer “a Sunday school in which people receive some form of planned or systematic Bible instruction in a class setting.”  

 From the article we learn that every church needs a Sunday School with classes for children, teens and adults.  He gives suggestions on how to create interest in our Sunday Schools.  Sunday School works.  You will enjoy reading the whole article at www.barna.org.  

Sunday School Information
For information on Sunday School please contact District Chairman Ron Keller at (978)777-2060, or any of the Sunday School Ministries Board members listed in the New England District Journal.
Reynolds Institute Fall 2005 Courses Announced

BL100 - Biblical Literature & History I (OT) (BIB-1013 Intro to the Old Testament)
Description:  This course provides an understanding of the history and literature of the Old Testament.  

Instructor: Lisa Morrison
Location:  Lowell First Church – Lowell, MA
Class Format: Tuesdays, 6:00-10:00 p.m.
Dates: October 11 – November 8
 

BL120 - Biblical Literature & History II (OT) (BIB-1023 Intro to the New Testament)
Description:  This course introduces students to the New Testament biblical literature, Bible study methods, and the environment of the Early Church.  Prerequisite:  BL100.
Instructor: Lisa Morrison
Location: Lowell First Church – Lowell, MA
Class Format: Tuesdays, 6:00-10:00 p.m.
Dates: November 15 – December 20


BIB-2013-  Pentateuch
Description:  An exegetical study focusing on the historical, literary, and theological dimensions of the first five books in the Old Testament. 
Instructor: Lawrence Ogden
Location: Lowell First Church – Lowell, MA
Class Format: Tuesdays 6:00 – 9:40 PM
Dates: September 13 – November 15

PAS-3023 - Pastoral Care and Counseling 

Description:  A course dealing with principles of psychological and biblical counseling, providing ministry to the physically, spiritually, and emotionally ill. This study is integrated with other more traditional aspects of pastoral care. Self-understanding and listening skills as well as religious resources and exercises such as Scripture, prayer, and openness and obedience to the inner direction of the Holy Spirit are emphasized.
Instructor: Daniel Whitney
Location: Windsor Hills Camp, Windsor, NH
Class Format: Intensive Class
Dates: Please contact Dan Whitney for dates

Students wishing to register can do so online at www.ReynoldsInstitute.org or they can contact Melissa Andrew at 978-597-8258 or ReynoldsInstitute@verizon.net.


August Camps at Windsor Hills


   August 8-13

Grades 7-9

Director:  Brian Bollinger

Registration:  10 a.m. August 8
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August 15 – 20

Grades 7 through 12 

Put together an exploratory approach to musical instruction, an outstanding staff, and all the resources of the great outdoors – and you can’t help but have an excellent week of summer camp!  This week of music/drama camp is designed to broaden the horizons of teens in these performing arts. Parents are encouraged to plan to stay for an additional hour at noon on the final Saturday to enjoy a performance created during the previous week.

Staff Members:

Ms. Dawn Burdette, B.S., M.S., Ithaca College, Ithaca, NY.  Director of Bands, LaFargeville Central School, LaFargeville, NY

 Ms. Angie Carr, B.S., Eastern Nazarene College, Quincy, MA

Rev. Donald Woodbridge, B.S., Eastern Nazarene College, M. Div., NTS.  Noted Performer, Pastor, Haverhill Church of the Nazarene, Haverhill, MA

Rev. Dan Whitney. B.S., Eastern Nazarene College, M. Div., NTS.  Executive Director, Windsor Hills Camp and Retreat Center, Windsor, NH

Dr. Timothy Shetler.  D.M.A. New England Conservatory; M. Music, Penn State University;  Advanced graduate study, Westminster Choir College and B.U.; B.S., Eastern Nazarene. Assoc. Prof., Eastern Nazarene College.

Register for all camps by downloading forms from:   www.whcamp
New England District Calendar

 AUGUST -- NMI Emphasis: LINKS & Prayer

1-6
Maine Camp

8-13
Junior High Camp

14-20
Music Camp

20 
Children's Summer Fun Day 

SEPTEMBER -- NMI Emphasis:  Membership, Alabaster & Prayer
3-6
Family Retreat

Prayer Requests

James 5:13-14

We need to pray ...

· for Sally Zink and her cancer treatments and for comfort in these days of loss.

· Steve Pelechowicz - We need to be praying for him as he is not feeling well at this time.

· for our churches without pastors

· for all our public schools and students.

· for all of our churches!

· for our public officials both local and national.

· for unity in the Body of Jesus Christ!

· that the Anointing of the Holy Spirit fall fresh in every service!

· for the sick and hurting in all of our churches and homes!

· for new people to be won for Jesus Christ!

· that God will use each of us everyday as an instrument of HIS Love to others!

· that HE will increase our Faith in HIM!

Praises!!!
David Wooster is recovering at  home, he’s doing well and working with a physical therapist!

· We praise HIM for waking us up this morning!

· We praise HIM for sending HIS SON!

· We praise HIM for providing for our tables and shelter for our comfort.

· We praise HIM for HIS love.

· We praise HIM for sending the HOLY SPIRIT!
Let our prayer be: 
“Thy Will Be Done!”
New England District Church of the Nazarene


162 Old Colony Avenue

PO Box 690513, Quincy, MA  02170-0513


Phone: 617-786-9496, Fax: 617-786-9574


E-mail:  nedoffice@cs.com

Jossie Owens,  District Superintendent
Gary W. Jones,  Assistant District Superintendent
“Fan into flame the gift of God, which is in you.”

2 Timothy 1:6
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